
WESTMORELAND CONSERVATION COMMISSION
UNAPPROVED MINUTES

08-08-2024

Meeting called to order by Chairman Perry Sawyer at 7:15PM.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Perry.

Members present were Perry Sawyer, Stuart Adams, Alisha Powell and April Ferguson.
Alisha Powell was seated as a voting member.

Peter Throop from the Monadnock Conservancy was recognized and discussed in detail
the 48 acre parcel of land in Westmoreland (tax parcel R16-48) that the Conservancy is
purchasing to put it into a Conservation Easement. The total project budget is
$343,000.00. Peter requested $5000.00 from the Westmoreland Conservation
Commission’s Conservation Fund to help cover transaction costs.
Perry made a motion to recommend to the Selectmen a withdrawal of $5000.00 be
made from the WCC Conservation Fund to assist with this project. Alisha seconded.
Motion passed. Perry will contact the Selectmen.

Motion made by Alish second by Stuart to accept unapproved minutes from 07-11-2024
without corrections. All in favor.

Old Home Day booth to be located on the Town Common on August 17. April will put
information for the booth together next week and set it up on the 17th.

Perry reported that all final building reports for the new fire station are currently housed
in the station and available to be seen.

Perry spoke with Selectmen regarding the SWRP culvert study. John Snowdon assured
Perry that the final information would be passed to the Conservation Commission upon
completion which will take about another year.

There was no new business.

April made a motion to adjourn, Alisha seconded. Meeting adjourned at 9:35PM.

Respectfully submitted,
April Ferguson, Secretary




